THE BRITISH INSTITUTE OF
INTERNATIONAL AND COMPARATIVE LAW

OBJECTS AND MEMBERSHIP

THE British Institute of International and Comparative Law was.founded
in 1958 in order to bring together and expand the work of The Society of
Comparative Legislation and International Law (founded in 1894) and the
Grotius Society (founded in 1915). The Institute provides an international
centre for studying the practical application to current problems of public
international law, private international law and comparative law (the last
mentioned with particular reference to Commonwealth law and the legal
problems of the European Communities). The Institute organises a wide
range of lecture meetings, seminars and conferences, conducts and promotes
research and publishes The International and Comparative Law Quarterly,
British Practice in International Law, the Bulletin of Legal Developments,
as well as many other books in each of the Institute’s fields of interest.
Particulars of some of these will be found on the following pages of this
issue of the Quarterly.

Membership is worldwide; individual members of the Institute and
subscribers to its various publications are to be found at the present time
in over ninety different countries. All members are informed regularly
of the Institute’s activities and research programmes; they are entitled to
receive The International and Comparative Law Quarterly, to consult the
professional staff of the Institute on legal problems of general interest, to
make use, where appropriate, of the Institute’s unique Commonwealth
Legal Advisory Service, and to use the Barnett Shine Reading Room and
Library when in London. A periodic Newsletter on the activities of the
Institute is sent free of charge to all members. ' -

The Institute has a Council of Management, of which the Chairman
is The Rt. Hon. Lord Denning M.R., and an Advisory Board which is
divided into Public International Law, Private International Law and
Congarative Law sections. The respective Chairmen of these sections are
Sir Gerald Fitzmaurice, G.C.M.G., Q.C., The Rt. Hon. Lord Justice Scarman,
c.B.E. and the Rt. Hon. Lord Cross of Chelsea. '

. The Director of the Institute is Professor K. R. Simimonds, who has
special responsibility for activities in the field of public international
law. Mr. H. H. Marshall, cM.G., Q.C, is the Deputy Director and has
responsibility for Commonwealth Law.

" Membership of the Institute is open to individuals, firms and corporations
without restriction of nationality for an annual membership fee of £9-50
or $27.50 (including The International and Comparative Law Quarterly).
Larger firms and corporations are invited to become ** corporate members,”
at a fee of £52-50 per-annum, with advantages regarding Teceipt of all
Institute Fublicatioﬁs.a'nd -particcif)dtion in conferences. Students who are
studying law in the United Kingdom, full-time at a University, or for call
to the Bar, or for admission as solicitors, may join the Institute at a reduced
rate of £5 per annum, and may claim this privilege for up to three years

- after call or admission but for not more than three years in all.
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